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INDEPENDENT REGULATORY BOARD FOR

AUDITORS

2024/2025 Assurance Fees Payable to the IRBA as of
1 June 2024

Johannesburg / 20 June 2024

Section 8 of the Auditing Profession Act No. 26 of 2005,
as amended, gives the Independent Regulatory Board for
Auditors (IRBA) the power to determine the fees that are
payable to it, in respect of the performance of its
legislated functions and other related services.

In light of this, and following a conservative budgeting
process, a carefully considered decision was made on the
Assurance Fees for the 2024/2025 financial year. At its
meeting on 30 May 2024, the IRBA Board approved a
zero percent increase in the assurance fee category
rates, meaning the same rates from the previous year will
apply this year.

In taking this decision, the following factors were
thoughtfully reflected on:

The IRBA allocation from National Treasury (NT) for
the current  financial year has only increased by
3.41%, which is below the inflation rate. Furthermore,
according to the Medium-Term Expenditure
Framework guidelines issued by NT, there will be no
additional financial resources made available to the
IRBA.
In terms of the Public Finance Management Act, the
IRBA may not budget for a deficit, without prior
approval from NT.
During the IRBA’s budgeting process, revenue and
costs were increased based on the inflation rate. In
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addition, allowance was made for an increase in
capacity and enforcement-related costs, which are
measures that have become necessary to support the
IRBA’s planned operational and strategic activities,
without recording a deficit.
In view of the above, and to achieve a breakeven
budget that will support the delivery of the IRBA’s
operational and strategic plans, the Board resolved
not to increase the assurance fee category rates.

Furthermore, the IRBA’s decision has been based on the
operational requirements necessary to deliver on its
legislative mandate. Also, there have been increasing
demands to protect the investing public and maintain
confidence in the profession, while appreciating the
current financial challenges registered auditors face.

Please click here  to view the assurance fee category
rates for the 2024/2025 financial year.
 

Imre Nagy
Chief Executive Officer

About the IRBA

The objective of the IRBA is to endeavour to protect the financial
interests of the South African public and international investors in
South Africa through the effective and appropriate regulation of
audits conducted by registered auditors, in accordance with
internationally recognised standards and processes.
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